### HAVANT BOROUGH COUNCIL

At a meeting of the Scrutiny Board held on 26 September 2017

Present

Councillor Buckley (Chairman)

Councillors Branson, Francis, Hughes, Lloyd, Quantrill and Davis (Standing Deputy)

Councillors Invited to Attend:

Councillor(s): Briggs and Bains

# 47 Apologies

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Carpenter, Fairhurst, Patrick, Shimbart and D Smith.

#### 48 Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting of the Scrutiny Board held on 29 August 2017 were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

## 49 Matters Arising

Minute 46 – In response to a concern raised that the future role of the Economic Development Service did not appear to include Leigh Park as area for securing investment for regeneration, it was agreed that this matter would be checked and reported back to members of the Committee.

## 50 Declarations of Interests

There were no declarations of interests.

# 51 Chairman's Report

The Chairman reported that he would be attending meetings of the Push Overview and Scrutiny Committee and the Five Councils Partnership Corporate Services Scrutiny Committee in October 2017.

# 52 Scrutiny Board Work Programme

The Scrutiny Board considered the Scrutiny Work Programme 2017/18 and the Panels' performance since the last meeting of the Board.

The Board was advised that:

- (a) the Budget Scrutiny Panel was waiting for a response to comments raised and information requested arising from an initial discussion on the proposed strategy;
- (b) the Operations, Environmental Services and Norse Scrutiny and Policy Development Panel hoped to be a position to complete its review of the Beach Huts before the end of October 2017;
- (c) the review of the Council's Taxi Licensing Policy by the Marketing,
  Business Development and Five Councils Scrutiny and Policy
  Development Panel would be delayed to enable the officers to obtain
  Counsel's opinion on issues raised by the public consultation;
- (d) the Economy, Planning Development and Prosperity Havant Scrutiny and Policy Development Panel was working on the terms of reference for the proposed review of the Development Management Service;
- (e) it was anticipated that the Board would meet its success criteria by the end of this municipal year

The Chairman brought to the Board's attention that the Cabinet Lead for Communities and Housing had reported at the last Council meeting that the Built Leisure Facilities strategy was due to be completed in October 2017. The Panel considered that, in view of its importance to the current and future provision of sports provision in the Borough, this strategy should be reviewed by a Scrutiny and Policy Development Panel before being submitted for approval.

### RESOLVED that;

- (a) the Scrutiny Board Work Programme 2017/18 be approved subject to the addition of a review of the forthcoming Built Leisure Facilities Strategy being included as the next scrutiny project for the Marketing, Business Development and Five Councils Scrutiny and Policy Development Panel:
- (b) the performance of the panels be noted.

#### 53 Exclusion of Press and Public

RESOLVED that the public be excluded from the meeting during consideration of the minutes headed and numbered as below because:

it was likely, in view of the nature of the business to be transacted or the nature of the proceedings, that if members of the public were present during those minutes there would be disclosure to them of exempt information of the descriptions specified in paragraphs of Part 1 of Schedule 12A (as amended) of the Local Government Act 1972 shown against the heading in question; and

in all the circumstances of the case, the public interest in maintaining the exemption outweighs the public interest in disclosing the information.

Minute 54 - 5 Councils Contract (Paragraph 3)

### 54 5 Councils Contract

The Leader of the Council, the Cabinet Lead for Marketing and Commercial Strategy the Head of Strategic Commissioning and the Head of Organisational Development were invited to join the meeting and answer questions in relation to the 6 Councils contract.

The Chairman, on behalf of the Panel, expressed his gratitude to those Councillors and Officers who attended the meeting and to all the officers involved with this contract.